
Brother Burbury, Old Town, Maine, reports some new 

converts following the District Quarterly Meeting held 

in September. Seven were baptized and eight were received 

into church membership. A number of others plan to be 

baptized before the New Year. We praise the Lord for 

victories in Old Town. 

The Barker's Point meeting with the Nicholson-Mullen 

team witnessed record crowds and some definite spiritual 

victories. On several occasions extra chairs had to be 

brought in order to accommodate the crowds. 

Rev. and Mrs. George Sanders, 66 Gair Drive, Toronto 

14, Ontario, wish to be remembered to their many High- 

way friends and extend to them New Year greetings. 

Brother John McElhinney reports a good meeting at 

Millville under the ministry of the Alliance Superinten- 

dent, Rev. H. R. Ingersoll. Among those at the altar were 

several new converts as well as others who sought to be 
sanctified. 

Your Highway Editor was privileged to be one of four 

delegates from N. B. to attend the National Convention 

of the Canadian Temperance Federation, held in Ottawa, 

Dec. 3-5. 

Just one guess why no news appears in this column 

from your church! Pastors, will you resolve in the New 

Year to keep us informed on events in your local Church? 

Please--help us out in this regard. If you write your news 

we shall be happy to print it. 

CORRESPONDENCE 

Thank you, Mr. Daniel Morrison, Caribou, Maine, 
for your $12. cheque, your own Highway renewal, the 

renewal of two others, and a new subscription. May God 

bless you! The Highway wishes that approximately 1000 

others would do the same thing during the month of 

January, 

We received recently a fine letter from Mr. Donald 
Tedlie, Minnedosa, Manitoba, who also renewed his own 

subscription and added a new one to our mailing list. 

Brother Tedlie is not in good health at the present time 

having suffered a slight stroke early in November. His 
testimony: “Jesus still saves and sanctifies.” We are sure 
that Brother Tedlie would enjoy having a note from some 

of his friends of former days in Carleton Co., N. B. 

THE SNARE 

An Indian was found one day in the forest kneeling on 
the snow, arranging a little lane fenced in with branches 
and twigs. He constructed a little arch big enough for a 
rabbit to enter the lane. He was asked what he was doing. 
He answered that he was making a rabbit snare. The ob- 
server said, “Where is the snare?’ He answered that he 
did not want to put in the snare yet. “Then what is the 
use of your present arrangements?’ he was asked. The 
Indian said, “I first make the rabbits familiar with the 
run. I leave the lane open so they can pass through un- 
harmed. They might come tonight and be very suspicious; 
but they will soon find there is no danger, and they will 
pass through and come out all right. After a while many 
rabbits will come by to nibble twigs, and then I put in my 

snare and catch them.” 

That is the way the enemy of souls lays his snares. 

Sin is made to look harmless. People are first made familiar 

in the environment of sin and may not suffer any appar- 
ent injury in the beginning, Then the great snare comes 

and the soul is caught. 

8 

etl 
I wish to pay tribute to one of God’s choicest Saints, 

Mr. Frank Titus who passed away Sunday, Dec. 9th at 
Woodstock, New Brunswick. 

Mr. Titus was one of the finest christian men I have 
ever met, with strong influence for good. 

He was highly respected by all who knew him. Mr, 
Titus lived in Fredericton, N. B., until recent years, and 
was actively engaged in the work of the Salvation Army. 

He leaves to mourn, his wife Ethel; three daughters, 
Mrs. Neil Rice of Deer Isle, N. B., Mrs. Dauglas McPherson 
of Fredericton, N. B., Mrs. Harry Beddow of Woodstock, 
N. B. 

His last words with me were, “I will soon be going 
home”. 

Our thoughts and prayers are with the bereaved. 

Rev. H. 0, McGeorge 

WEDDING 

Caverhill-Hull: On November 17, at the home of Mr. 
and Mrs. Lester Hull, Millville, N. B., Gerald E. Caver- 
hill and Jacqueline S. Hull were united in marriage by 
Rev. J. F. McElhinney. 

DEATHS 

Burt Brawn, 84, long-time resident of Millville, N. B. 
passed away at the home of his only daughter, Mrs. S. G. 
Hilyard, Clinton, Maine. 

Funeral service was held at the Millville Church on 
November 23, under the direction of Rev. J. F. McElhinney. 
Rev. F. A. Anderson, Hartland, N. B., preached the 
funeral sermon. Rev. H. R. Ingersoll also assisted at the 
service. 

Surviving are a daughter, Mrs. S. G. Hilyard, two 
grand-children, and several nieces and nephews. 

Interment was in the Millville Cemetery. 

Mr. Arthur Torrey, 76, of Old Town, passed away Sun- 
day, Dec. 9. Brother Torrey was in Church Sunday morn- 
ing. He helped Usher and take up the Offering. By night 
fall he went to be with his Lord. He was a fine Christian 
gentleman and will be missed by all. The funeral was 
held from the Craig Funeral Chapel of Old Town with 
Rev. W. C. Burbury in charge. To the loved ones we 
extend Christian Sympathy. 

NICHOLSON-MULLEN SLATE 
Dec. 27-Jan. 6 — Sandford, N. S. 

January 9-20 — Truro, N. S. 

January 23-27 — Millville, N. B. 

Jan. 30-Feb. 10 — Black’s Harbour, N. B. 
Feb. 13-24 — Plaster Rock, N. B. (Primitive Baptist) 
March 3-10 — Manchester, N. H. (Merrimack Street 

Baptist Church) 
March 13-24 — Millinocket, Maine. (Nazarene) 
March 26-31 — South Portland, Maine (Nazarene) 
(Mr. Mullen will be alone for this meeting only) 
April 7-14 — London, Ontario (Nazarene) 
April 17-28 — Frostburg, Maryland (Nazarene) 

ANYONE INTERESTED? 

WANTED: Young man to fill large pulpit. Good preacher, 
able organizer, and administrator, qualified teacher of all 

age groups, affable personality, good mixer, untiring 

visitor. Knowledge of advertising, psychology and coun- 

seling desirable. Must be willing to work 60-100 hours 

per week. 

The King’s Highway


